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ALLEN TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

MEETING MINUTES 

 

Tuesday, February 23, 2016 

 

A General Meeting of the Allen Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, February 23, 2016, at 

7:00 P.M. at the Allen Township Municipal Building, 4714 Indian Trail Road, Northampton, 

Pennsylvania 18067.  The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Chairman Bruce Frack. 

 

Roll Call: Bruce Frack - Present; Dale N. Hassler – Present; Alfred Pierce – Present; Larry 

Oberly - Present; Gary Behler - Present; B. Lincoln Treadwell, Jr., Esq. - Present; Brien Kocher, P.E. 

(Hanover Engineering Associates). – Present; and Ilene Eckhart – Present. 

 

Public Hearings:  

 

A. Savage, Willowbrook, West Bullshead Roads, Truck Restriction Ordinance 2016-01:  
Mr. made a motion to open the public hearing; seconded by Mr.  .  On the motion, by roll call vote, 

all Supervisors present voted yes. No public comments were made.  Mr. Behler made a motion to 

close the hearing; seconded by Mr. Oberly.  On the motion, by roll call vote, all Supervisors present 

vote dyes.  Mr. Behler made a motion to adopt ordinance 2016-01; seconded by Mr. Hassler.   On the 

motion, by roll call vote, all Supervisors present voted yes.  

 

Public to be Heard:  No public comments. 

 

Unfinished Business 

 

A. Woodmoor and School Road, Mud Lane – follow-up discussion:   Mr. Hassler indicated 

that he looked over the past week the locations during the times we had heavy rainstorms.  Mr. 

Hassler felt the Woodmoor situation appears to be coming off the farmer’s fields and buildings.  Mr. 

Hassler further felt that very little stormwater was making it out to the road until the end and then 

very little.  Concerning School Road, Mr. Hassler noted that heavy water was coming on the east side 

of School Road from the field road.   

  

  

New Business 
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A. Comprehensive Plan Professional Services Agreement, Hawk Valley Associates: Mr. 

Oberly made a motion to approve the contract between Hawk Valley Associates and Allen Township 

in the amount of $49,960.00; seconded by Mr. Hassler.  On the motion, by roll call vote, all 

Supervisors present voted yes. 

 

B. East Allen Township Comprehensive Plan, Final Draft: Ms. Eckhart indicated that the 

Township is in receipt of the East Allen Township Comprehensive Plan and that East Allen Township 

has requested comments.  This document will also be circulated to the Allen Township Planning 

Commission for comments.  She further indicated that Toole Recreation has provided a cursory 

review regarding the park, recreation and open space components.  

  

Mr. Pierce requested a brief executive session regarding personnel. 

 

Public to be Heard:  There was brief discussion about TV recycling and the electronics recycling 

event in June. More information will follow on that.  Mr. Hassler asked Ms. Eckhart to make sure the 

recycling places were listed on the Allen Township website for the resident’s convenience.   

 

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Ilene M. Eckhart 

Manager 
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